Huddle THE UWSP FACILITY SERVICES NEWSLETTER

Holiday Cheer!



Members of the UWSP Facility Services Department wrapped themselves in their favorite (or perhaps least favorite) holiday sweater on T.E.A.M.'s 'Ugly Holiday Sweater Day', Friday, December 18th of 2015. Attendees to the event were presented free cookies and soda thanks to T.E.A.M. To everyone that dressed up for the day, thank you for sharing the holiday joy!



JANUARY, 2016



TEAM MEMBERS:

RON ADAMSKI, ELLEN WINN-GOLOMSKI, **DARCY LOOMIS BOB MEDO, DOREEN PELTIER**



FACILITY SERVICES ANNIVERSARIES

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING EMPLOYEES WHO ARE CELEBRATING AN ANNIVERSARY AT UWSP THIS **JANUARY**

TERRY MOLDER

Electrician 15 years of service

STEVE OELKE

Power Plant Senior Operator 10 years of service

Thank you for your service to the Facility Services Department and the students of UWSP!

holiday sweaters too!

Thanks again to everyone that participated!



In just a short time, another name will be added to the prestigious

Custodial Fantasy Football League trophy! This is the second season for the league which features eight Fantasy Football teams, comprised primarily of Academic Custodial members. It is a great team building exercise for the work unit.

1st Place: Christruction

2nd Place: Team Taz
3rd Place: The Avengers
4th Place: Nasty JT's
5th Place: Reiss Beaters
6th Place: The Unicorns
7th Place: I Am Groot!
8th Place: Solo's Choice Team

Congratulations to all of this year's participants!







Recently, several members of the Facility Services Department made a trip to the beautiful Treehaven natural resources education, conference, and research center located between Rhinelander and Tomahawk, Wisconsin for deep cleaning and maintenance related projects. The entire staff at Treehaven were very welcoming and helpful throughout the projects. Thank you Treehaven!

DATELINE: JANUARY 15th, 1967

The Green Bay Packers of the National Football League (NFL) smash the American Football League (AFL)'s Kansas City Chiefs, 35-10, in the first-ever AFL-NFL World Championship, later known as Super Bowl I, at Memorial Coliseum in Los Angeles.

Founded in 1960 as a rival to the NFL, the AFL was still finding its way in 1967, and the Packers had been heavily favored to win the game. As 60 million people tuned in to watch the action unfold on television, the Chiefs managed to keep it close for the first half, and by halftime Green Bay was ahead just 14-10.

The Packers, however, proceeded to break the game wide open, after safety Willie Wood intercepted a Dawson pass and returned the ball 50 yards to set up a touchdown. Green Bay scored three more times in the second half, as Elijah Pitts ran in two touchdowns and backup end Max McGee—who came on the field after the starter Boyd Dowler was injured on the sixth play of the game—caught his second touchdown pass of the day. Prior to the game, McGee had made only four receptions all season; he made seven that night, for a total of 138 yards.

The Packers' famed quarterback, Bart Starr, completed 16 of 23 passes on the night. Starr was named Most Valuable Player.

SO WHO FIRST CALLED THE SUPER-BOWL, THE SUPERBOWL?

AFL founder and Kansas City Chiefs owner Lamar Hunt jokingly referred to the proposed game as the Super Bowl, after watching a group of kids play with a toy called a "Super Ball." The name became the permanent football championship moniker.